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Dear Ms. Gabizon,

I wish to thank you and your fellow signatories for your recent letter dated
31 October 2014 containing recommendations from the Women’s Major Group for
the Secretary-General’s synthesis report on the post-2015 development agenda.

As preparations for the synthesis report get under way, I wish to underscore
that it is the Secretary-General’s utmost priority to respect and build on the work
done by Member States. In this regard, I greatly appreciate your constructive
suggestions for the transformational change that is necessary to tackle inequalities,
promote rights and ensure development in harmony with nature.

I continue to count on your advocacy and mobilization support as the
United Nations accompanies the efforts of Member States towards a bold yet
practical outcome to achieve sustainable development and ensure a life of dignity
for all.

Thank you for sharing this response with your fellow signatories.

Yours Sincerely,

e

Amina J. Mohammed
Special Adviser of the Secretary-General
on Post-2015 Development Planning

Ms. Sacha Gabizon
Women’s Major Group

and Post-2015 Women’s Coalition
New York




